Meeting Highlights

SAE PWC Subcommittee

MIBS, Miami Beach, FL 
February 12, 2009
These are the highlights of the SAE PWC subcommittee meeting held at the Miami International Boat Show. 
1. SAE standards status – the four original SAE recommended practice documents (J2120- Electrical systems, J2034-Ventilation systems, J2046-Fuel systems and J1973-Flotation) have been elevated to the status of standard in 2008.  A review of each standard has immediately begun.   
2. A document review was conducted on all the current standards.  All submitted comments were addressed.
A.  J1973 – Flotation (standard)

· Added the definition of ANSI.

· Next action:  Send to SAE for reissue.

B.  J2046 – Fuel Systems (standard)
· Deleted the exception for fuel systems on outboard engines.

· Will add a statement to allow CRES carbon steel in these systems.

· Should a section addressing fuel injection systems be added?  This will be determined at the next review.

· Next action:  Send to SAE for a new ballot cycle.

C. J2120 – Electrical Systems (standard)

· No revisions.

D. J2034 – Ventilation Systems (standard)

· Proposed to add a definition for normal accumulation of bilge water (from ABYC standards).

· Added the requirement that ventilation must be added to compartments that contain a gasoline engine or a non-metallic fuel tank.

· Next action:  Send to SAE for a new ballot cycle.

E. J2608 – Off Throttle Steering Capabilities (recommended practice) 
· Minor editorial changes.
· The S/C will begin the process to elevate this recommended practice to a standard.

· Next action: The S/C will solicit additional comments then submit to ballot.

F. 
J2882 – Top Speed Measurement (recommended practice)

· Identified recommended protective gear to wear during the test.
· Deleted a need for a stop watch.

· Will check the ISO sound measurement standard (ISO 14509) for applicability. Action: NMMA to send a copy of the ISO standard to Dan Ostrosky for review.

· The PWC shall be tested in an as-delivered set-up.

· Added a section on environmental conditions.

· The test will be conducted in fresh water.

· Three runs will be conducted from each direction and be averaged for the top speed. 
3. The CG requested that each PWC manufacturer provide the model year when each PWC model was offered with off-throttle steering systems.

4. The CG was asked if they would be receptive to incorporating SAE PWC standards into CG regulations.   The CG prefers to continue to monitor PWC via the exemption process, rather than issuing regulations for self certification programs.   However, this request is still on the CG radar but of a low priority since changing the current regulations may not lead to saving additional lives.  The CG will also look at the current PWC exemption letter to determine “equivalent level of safety.”
5. The next meeting of this subcommittee will be at the call of the chair and at MIBS, February 2010.
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